
AGRHS Parent Bulletin - April 2025 

Spring Production:  “Galt Drama presents:  It Happened on Route 66, by Todd 
Wallinger.  Featuring a live band and musical transitions, this play is sure to please both 
young and old alike. Join us at Cookie's Diner, the heart of Route 66!" 

Play runs April 10th, 11th, 12th at 7:30 pm 
Tickets: 9$ Tickets can be purchased online via the Project Factory.  Those needing to 
pay in cash can contact Ms. George at extension 22056 prior to the date.  Cash sales 
will be available at the door, subject to seat availability.  Advance purchase is highly 
recommended. 

Important Reminder – School Fees Not Tax Deductible:  Please be advised that tax 
receipts will not be issued for the 2024-2025 school year. While elementary and 
post-secondary schools are eligible for tax receipts, secondary schools do not qualify.  

Additionally, for both the last school year and the current school year, the government 
has provided funding that covered a portion of the sports concentration programs and 
fully covered all extracurricular activities. As a result, we are unable to issue tax receipts 
for these fees, as they were not paid by parents or guardians. 

If you have any questions or require further clarification, please do not hesitate to 
contact us at (819) 563-0770 ext: 22056. We appreciate your understanding. 

Graduation & Prom: Save the date! Graduation and Prom will take place on Friday 
June 20th, 2025 at Bishop’s University’s Centennial Theatre & The Gait. Please see the 
most recent communication with information and details on the events, ticket sales and 
more! Graduation & Prom Save the Date and Information 
 
For any questions regarding the events, please contact Danica Montgomery, 
montgomeryd@edu.etsb.qc.ca OR Marie Thibault, thibaultm@edu.etsb.qc.ca 
 
OurSchool Survey 2025:  Alexander Galt Regional High School will be participating in 
an online survey for students called, the OurSchool Student Survey.  This survey will be 
given to grades 7 to 11 students during the week of April 21st and 28th at the school. 
The survey gives students the opportunity to share their feedback anonymously on their 
experiences at school, the school environment and school improvement programs.   
Participation in the survey is completely voluntary. If you DO NOT want your child to 
participate, please download and print the following letter and return it signed to the 
Central Office by April 14. OurSchool Survey 2025 OPT OUT Form 
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https://theprojectfactory.ca/project/galt-drama-presents-it-happened-on-route-66
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1krg5l8W7N2SJp9GTk-td8pWlikCFfsLJ/view?usp=sharing
mailto:montgomeryd@edu.etsb.qc.ca
mailto:thibaultm@edu.etsb.qc.ca
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1BafeKVBII1sA2hYagt9AOPAehcnnPWsl/view?usp=sharing
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2nd Informal Written Communication:  The 2nd Informal Written Communication of 
the year will be available on the parent portal April 24th.  Please verify the portal for an 
update of your child’s progress at this stage of the term.  The final term is worth 60% of 
the final grade and we encourage all students to put their best efforts forward in order to 
finish strong. 
 
Yearbooks:  The 2024-2025 Yearbook Committee has been working very hard on this 
year’s edition of the Alexander Galt Regional High School Yearbook! Yearbooks will go 
on sale in April with a priority ordering period for Graduates. There are limited quantities 
of the book and they are sold on a first come first serve basis. Yearbooks must be paid 
CASH upon order, or via the Frisen’s Online Store. Students can also use their 
fundraised money and must see Danica Montgomery in O-201 to make arrangements. 
We are in the process of finalizing the cost of this year’s yearbook, so stay tuned in the 
coming weeks for more details!     
 
Grad Trip LaRonde:  This year’s Graduate Trip will be to Six Flags, LaRonde, in 
Montreal. The trip is open to all graduating students and will take place on the PED Day 
on Friday, June 6th. Please find a digital copy of the permission form here, to be 
printed and returned to Danica Montgomery in O-201 by May 7, 2025. Printed copies 
are available in O-201 if needed. Please note, there is a small fee of $10 to attend the 
trip. This must be paid cash when the permission form is returned OR students can use 
fundraising money. This needs to be arranged with Danica Montgomery in advance.  
LaRonde 2025 Grad Trip Permission Form   
 
Reminders from previous bulletins 

Scholarships & Awards 2024 - 2025:  Graduating students are encouraged to apply 
for available scholarships prior to 9 a.m. on April 22, 2025.  Please read the AGRHS 
Scholarships & Awards Booklet prior to applying and please remember to upload a copy 
of your acceptance letter with your digital application. 

Converted PD Days:  With the snow day on February 13, March 28 is now a regular 
school day, replacing a Day 4 in our Cycle Calendar.  With the snow day on February 
17, April 17 is now a regular school day, replacing a Day 6 in our Cycle Calendar. 

Last Day of Regular Classes:  Please note that Tuesday, June 10th will be the last 
day of regular classes for all students.  Secondary 4 & 5 will have a “bris horaire” 
wherein they will have scheduled prep sessions and final exams.  The program for 
Secondary 1 - 3 will be provided closer to June. 
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https://drive.google.com/file/d/10SD2WrdHqE-SblF8H8NZEqKUnSjHSRKx/view?usp=drive_link
https://docs.google.com/document/d/16j5srGqN86hFAsCMHv6IKn5WBKnOhG6qC5RPbidjdxU/edit?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/document/d/16j5srGqN86hFAsCMHv6IKn5WBKnOhG6qC5RPbidjdxU/edit?usp=sharing
https://forms.gle/x1L1yn9XHPP72odJA
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Workshops for Parents:  A reminder of the upcoming online workshops to parents 
provided by ETSB: 

○​ April 9, 7 p.m.: Cellphones: What's Healthy, What's Not, and How We 
Can Support Our Kids, Hannah Beach 

More details available through the ETSB communication tools, Connections and Social 
Media. 

School Closures: School closure communications, due to inclement weather, will be 
disseminated by the school board via the ETSB website and ETSB Facebook Page. For 
more information, please visit the following link.  
 
 
 
Dates to Remember: 
March 28 ​ ​ Now a School Day - Day 4 
April 4​ ​ ​ Coaticook Cheese Fundraiser forms & payments due 
April 9 ​ Online Parent Workshop:  Cellphones: What's Healthy, What's Not, and 

How We Can Support Our Kids, Hannah Beach 
April 10, 11, 12​ Spring Production: It Happened on Route 66! 
April 14  ​ Career Fair 2025 - All secondary 4 students 
April 17 ​ Now a School Day - Day 6 
April 18 ​ Holiday - School Closed 
April 21 ​ Holiday - School Closed 
April 22 ​ PD Day - No Classes for Students 
May 16 ​ 3rd Convertible Snow Day/PD Day 
May 19 ​ Holiday - School Closed 
June 6 ​ PD Day - No Classes for Students; Grad Trip to LaRonde (Sign up 

REQUIRED) 
June 10 ​ Last Day of Regular Classes 
June 20 ​ Graduation & Prom 
 
2024 - 2025 School Calendar Links: 
AGRHS 9 Day Cycle Calendar 2024 - 2025  Regular & Concentration Programs 
AGRHS 10 Day Cycle Calendar 2024 - 2025  WOTP & 15+ Programs 
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http://www.etsb.qc.ca/
https://www.facebook.com/ETSB2
http://www.etsb.qc.ca/school-centre-cancellations/
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1nZLEogvHPcKqaR6UDff6b5H5eKP9tkBc/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1D--t2oi0AKr395-Od7mawe0q-Zs1omsH/view?usp=sharing

